Wordsworth Patient’s Participation Group

Minutes of meeting held on Tue 11th September 2018, 6pm


Present: Mick Kalsey (MK Chair); G Chandramohan (GC Secretary); Jennifer McBarnette (JM); Mehrunissa Bax (MB Vice Chair);Saadet Sangha (SS);Emel Islek (EI);Dr R Sajilal (Dr S) & Nilesh Chavda (NC).
          Guests: 
1) Cllr Susan Masters East Ham South (also cabinet member of health and environment and an active PPG chair). 

      2) Cherry Salmon of Intelligent Health (who is supporting PPG   development commissioned by NCCG); 

Apologies: 
          Charlie Camenzuli (CC); Ted Sparrowhawk (TS) & Dr N Hussain (NH)
1. Welcome and apologies as above.
2. Minutes of the last meeting- agree-No corrections/amendment to 3rd July minutes.
3. Verbal report from Doctor /Practice Manager
· Practice has won Following 4 Newham Primary Care Oscars 2018. (This reflects the hard work and dedication staff and PPG members have put in to provide the best service for Wordsworth patients).
1. Practice responding to service user requests ward,
2. Recognising contribution of service users award,
3. Practice with most Quality improvement award &
4. Practice Staff Leadership award.
· The following posts have been filled.

1 New Pharmacist has been appointed since last PPG meeting
2) New salaried 2 GP’s - Females have been appointed since last PPG meeting and another Dr has started from yesterday.
3) The New Deputy Practice Manager – has been appointed yesterday.
4) New Reception staff has been recruited.
5) New Finance & Business Manager has been appointed for 6 months.
4. AOB
· Cllr Susan Masters East Ham South (also cabinet member of health and environment and an active PPG chair). Susan spoke about her career and her role in Newham council.
Susan has started her present role since May 2018.Susan’s back ground was in media - BBC.and is very keen to promote Health issues including Child obesity, HIV and mental health. Also advocate for Social care system 
· Cherry Salmon of Intelligent Health (who is supporting PPG   development commissioned by NCCG); Sherry spoke about her career and her role in NCCG
Cherry supports 10 PPG groups within Newham and run workshop in order to promote best practice within the PPG’s and has vowed to attend our future PPG meetings.
The following actions points were discussed and hope to complete as soon as possible. 
· Mehrunissa Bax   has kindly agreed to cover for Chandramohan Secretary Role (who will not be available) for next meeting on 13 November.2018.
· Mick Kalsey has decided to step down from Chair position with immediate effect. This is pending leaving the practice catchment area. Action for Practice and Members to nominate a new member for this position before next PPG meeting on 13 November 2018.

· Thank you card/letter (This letter to be signed by PPG Chair and Practice Partners) to all sponsors and business leaders who supported for the Fun day event. 
· Garden area usage. Emel is organising Garden specialist to visit and report back to her so that this can be escalated to PPG review and take appropriate action.
.    
. 
          Tuesday 13th November 2018 at 5.45pm for a 6pm prompt start.
